
 

500 Consumers Road 
North York ,ON  M2J 1P8 
P.O. Box 650 
Scarborough, ON  M1K 5E3 
 

Edith Chin
Manager,   
Upstream Regulatory Strategy and Major Projects   
Tel      416-495-7872 
Fax     416-495-6072 
Email:  edith.chin@enbridge.com 

September 07, 2012 
 
 
VIA RESS, EMAIL and COURIER 
 
Ms Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700  
Toronto, Ontario, M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms Walli: 
 
Re:  Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. (“Enbridge”)  

Renewable Natural Gas Program Application  
        EB 2011-0242 Interim Decision and Order dated July 12, 2012    
  
The Ontario Energy Board (the “Board”) in its EB-2011-0242 decision directed that 
Enbridge “may file supplemental evidence to address the issues raised in this decision.  
Any additional evidence must be filed with the Board and sent to all parties, by                  
October 31, 2012.” 
  
Enbridge is currently not in a position to address all of the issues raised in the decision in 
a manner that is responsive to the decision.  Most significantly, it is challenging to 
conduct a rigorous cost-benefit analysis at this time.  As indicated on page 18 of the 
decision, “The Board understands that there are difficulties in developing a rigorous 
analysis in this area. For example, there is no market price for carbon in Ontario and 
although customers will get the value of the environmental attributes, the value of those 
attributes is highly uncertain.” 
  
Enbridge is withdrawing its application without prejudice to future applications that it may 
bring forward regarding Renewable Natural Gas. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
[original signed] 
 
Edith Chin 
Manager, Upstream Regulatory Strategy and Major Projects   
 
cc: Mr. F. Cass, Aird & Berlis LLP (via email and courier) 
        Mr. Norm Ryckman, Director, Regulatory Affairs, Enbridge Gas Distribution (via email) 
 All Interested Parties EB-2011-0242 (via email) 


